Clear message from Rome conference - organic is the way forward
Organic farming is the model to feed a hungry world running low on fossil fuels. That’s the clear message coming from a key conference in Rome.
From today (May 3rd) until Saturday May 5th, the Food and Agriculture Organisation of the United Nations (FAO) is hosting the conference - Organic Agriculture and Food Security at its Rome headquarters. The conference is organised in partnership with the International Federation of Organic Agriculture Movements (IFOAM). 

The overall objective of the Conference is to shed light on the contribution of organic agriculture to food security through the analysis of data from the different agro-ecological areas of the world. The conference aims to identify organic agriculture’s potential to address the food security challenges, says IFOAM.

According to the paper Organic Agriculture and Food Security that the FAO has published in connection with this conference, "The strongest feature of Organic Agriculture is its reliance on fossil-fuel independent and locally-available production assets; working with natural processes increases cost-effectiveness and resilience of agro-ecosystems to climatic stress." The paper calls on governments to "allocate resources for organic agriculture and to integrate its objectives and actions within their national agricultural development and poverty reduction strategies, with particular emphasis on the needs of vulnerable groups."


The outcome of the conference is set to be a thorough assessment of the state of knowledge on global organic agriculture and food security, including recommendations on areas for further research and policy development. 

The Report of the Conference will be submitted to the 33rd Session of the Committee on World Food Security, both to inform government delegations from around the world and to provide a basis for tangible actions to be taken by the FAO.

"Given the global conditions of war, climate change, disasters and inequity, food security is not just a matter of production figures," says IFOAM Executive Director Angela Caudle. She points to the real and positive contribution of organic agriculture to food availability, food access, food stability and food utilization - all aspects of food security – being analysed and discussed during the conference. 

IFOAM member organisations from all over the world will present their positive examples and show how the conversion to organic makes a significant difference in the livelihoods of people, such as with the organic farmers’ organization AOPEB in Bolivia and with Masipag in the Philippines.
ends


